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Statement by the President of the Security Council


At the XXXth meeting of the Security Council, held on 26 September 2012, in connection with the Council’s consideration of the item entitled “The situation in the Middle East”, the President of the Council made the following statement on behalf of the Council:

“The Security Council reaffirms its primary responsibility for the maintenance of international peace and security.
 “The Security Council recalls all its previous resolutions and statements of its President which underscore the importance of developing effective partnerships between the United Nations and regional organizations in accordance with the Charter of the United Nations and the relevant statutes of regional and subregional organizations.
“The Security Council recognizes that regional organizations are well positioned to understand the causes of armed conflicts owing to their knowledge of the region which can be a benefit for their efforts to influence the prevention or resolution of these conflicts.
“The Security Council expresses its appreciation for the briefings of the Secretary General of the United Nations, Ban Ki-moon, and the Secretary General of the League of Arab States, Nabil Elaraby.

“The Security Council pays tribute to the increasing contribution being made by the League of Arab States in efforts to settle conflicts in the Arab world as well as to formulating international responses to the transformations experienced in the region since late 2010.
“The Security Council welcomes the intensifying cooperation between the United Nations and the League of Arab States in the wake of these changes which reflect the common aspirations of all peoples for freedom and political participation in a pluralistic society.
“The Security Council welcomes the appointment of the Joint Special Representative for Syria of the United Nations and the League of Arab States following General Assembly resolution A/RES/66/253 of 16 February 2012 and

relevant resolutions of the League of Arab States as an important step forward in the cooperation between both organisations.

“The Security Council commends the Members of the League of Arab States for their ongoing commitment to international peacekeeping and peacebuilding, including through the contribution of troops to United Nations Peacekeeping Operations.
“The Security Council takes note of the general meeting on coordination between the United Nations and the League of Arab States, held in Vienna on 10 July 2012, and acknowledges the intention expressed by representatives of both organisations to cooperate across a broad agenda of mutual concern. 
“The Security Council reiterates the importance of achieving a comprehensive, just and lasting peace in the Middle East.
“The Security Council expresses its determination to take effective steps to further enhance the relationship between the United Nations and the League of Arab States, in accordance with Chapter VIII of the United Nations Charter.
“The Security Council requests the Secretary-General, to this end, to report, as appropriate, on further ways of strengthening relations between the two organisations, including through regular consultative meetings, cooperation on capacity building, and  the possibility of the establishment of a United Nations liaison office in Cairo.”

